SOUTH SIDE CONSERVATION AREA

Following consultation with the Grange Association the Planning Department
has now confirmed that the South Side Conservation Area has been extended
southwards to meet the Grange and Blacket conservation boundaries. The existing
boundary of the Grange Conservation Area is therefore not affected.

PLANNING

Craigmount — The development by Cala Homes at 52 Dick Place is now progres-
sing in a sea of mud. The entrance to the estate, which is to be called Wyvern
Park, has been rebuilt in an impressive style and several of the detached houses are
nearing completion. Deviation from the conditions of planning consent are being
monitored, including the positions of buildings, the use of materials and the pre-
servation of trees.

St. Raphael’s — The application by St. Raphael’s Housing Association (not View-
point as previously stated) has now received planning consent. Conditions have
been imposed covering the retention of existing trees and for the planting of new
ones; the choice of external building material still requires to be approved. There
is no indication as to when the work will commence.

5 South Lauder Road — A second application to build a dwelling house has been
submitted.  The Committee is strongly opposed to this type of development
involving substantial new buildings in small gardens, which adversely affects the
open and spacious nature of the area. An objection has been lodged.

1/1 Whitehouse Terrace — A second application has recently been made to the
Planning Department to extend and change the use of a garage for residential
purposes. This is being closely examined by the Grange Committee.

Other Developments — Building work is nearing completion of the flats at Mount
Grange in Strathern Road and at Dunard House in Grange Loan. Other flats at
the Argyle Church site and 3 — 7 Fountainhall Road are progressing according to
plan. All these major developments are being followed with interest

PUBLIC HOUSE?

Edinburgh District Council Licensing Board have received an application for a
licence for a public house at 64 Mayfield Road — the previous coal depot
at Newington Station. In spite of widespread objections at the time, outline
planning permission was granted in October 1984. Strong opposition to the
granting of a licence is now being expressed by various local groups and individuals
on the grounds of likely nuisance in a residential area and hazard to road safety.



